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NOVEMBER
 MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Tuesday, Nov 24th, 2020
Meeting starts at 7:00pm

This will be a virtual (Zoom) meeting 
link listed below:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82737551376?p
wd=Zmw2U2JOSjd0c2JpT2NkL1NXWm9B

QT09

YOUR 2021 ANGLING YEAR DUES ARE 
DUE DECEMBER 1st

Annual Dues for the Virginia Anglers Club are now due.  
Payment can be made by PayPal as follows:

To pay Resident Member Dues ($60) now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues

To pay non-Resident Dues ($40) dues now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl

(Why not pay now while these links are now open in front of you??)

Cash and Checks made out to The Virginia Anglers Club will 
also be accepted.  Mail to:

Virginia Anglers Club
POB 70520

Richmond, Virginia 23255
 

November 2020

PREVIOUS PROGRAMS
The ZOOM video links from previous membership meetings are 
located on web page under the Videos tab (Speaker and Educational 
Videos).

 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82737551376?pwd=Zmw2U2JOSjd0c2JpT2NkL1NXWm9BQT09
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82737551376?pwd=Zmw2U2JOSjd0c2JpT2NkL1NXWm9BQT09
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82737551376?pwd=Zmw2U2JOSjd0c2JpT2NkL1NXWm9BQT09
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82737551376?pwd=Zmw2U2JOSjd0c2JpT2NkL1NXWm9BQT09
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl
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**NEWSLETTER HELP WANTED

REMINDER - THE VAC HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE NOW – GO TAKE A LOOK

You can visit the VAC Facebook page for a look by clicking on: 
https://www.facebook.com/vaanglers/

EXPEDITIONS
NONE SCHEDULED AT THIS TIME

Assistant Position – Someone to help with the “Angler” newsletter, no experience needed. 
 Contact Carter Clevinger  (carter.clevinger@dominionenergy.com) if interested.

HOW TO JOIN A ZOOM MEETING
Email link:
1.  You will receive an email invitation from the meeting host
2.  Click on the link in the email (join via PC, Mac, iOS or Android) 
3  You will be directed to the meeting

FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT
Larry Allen at: (804)781-0907 (H), (804)241-3706 (C) or 
allenhouse75@comcast.net
Ryan Noland at: (804)658-1955 (H), (894)896-4178 (C) or ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil free, and are 
placed in a Zip-Loc type re-sealable plastic bag with your name written on the outside.

NOVEMBER PROGRAM
Ever wonder how to custom paint a hard bait? Join tackle shop owner Donnie Bell and learn a 
few tricks of the trade.

Donnie Bell, Owner of the James River Tackle Company, will talk about what he believes are 
the important aspects of a hard bait. A Question & Answer session will be held, then Donnie 
will show us how he paints/customizes a store bought lure from beginning to end. The painting 
portion of the presentation will take about 25 minutes. Donnie is also an excellent rod builder 
and his shop offers custom rod building services. If you find yourself in Hopewell, VA, check 
out the James River Tackle Company located at 1410 W. City Point Road. Or check them out on 
face book at (20+) James River Tackle Co | Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/James-River-Tackle-Co-374931703353156/
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President’s Message
November  2020
Hello. I greatly appreciate your patience as we work our way through this pandemic and our inability 
to meet face to face. The leadership team is committed to offering the safest angling and conservation 
opportunities we can to keep you engaged in club activities and I feel confident you will return as a 
member in 2021.

As we enter into the late fall and winter seasons, we each have a smaller circle of friends to fish with, 
and the fellowship we enjoy tightens, like the cinch of a uni-knot. With that said, creating club opportu-
nities become more challenging … which makes your input ever so valuable. 

Our monthly meetings will continue online as we offer timely and engaging programs through the 
Zoom platform. Each program (not the entire meeting, just the program) is recorded and available to 
you on the membership side of our website. This is great for referring to the shared knowledge again or 
watching for the first time. 

Expeditions will continue as either wade fishing trips, or small boat trips where you can fish with 
another member, friend or family member within your comfort zone. Our two upcoming Expeditions 
(Muskie-Nov 22 & Trophy Trout-Dec 19) as well as our developing 2021 Expeditions are focused on 
catching the freshwater species needed to attain VAC’s Freshwater Expert rating. I think, 2021 will see 
more Freshwater Experts than any year in our storied history. Joe Brooks would be proud, as would all 
the founding anglers of the club.

I am currently (always actually) seeking input from you. Program & Expedition ideas or your interest 
in a leadership role are great reasons to call. Currently, the club is seeking to fill three new Board mem-
ber positions, which is a three-year commitment (and it goes by fast). There are potential openings in 
committee positions and support with any filled committee is welcome.

One idea shared recently was to put together a “Lure Making Program”. The idea is to offer a multi 
week, lure making program online for members. Personally, I think this is an excellent idea for the 
winter … to learn how to make spinners, blade baits, etc. While you could do this by watching videos 
online, there something more to it when we can enjoy this type of activity with other friends. Synergy 
is the word that comes to mind and anytime you can create synergy, look for good things to continue.

Lastly, as the year is coming to a close, I am proud of the work members have done, and continue to do 
to keep the Virginia Anglers Club fire burning bright. It’s very exciting to see how many new members 
are engaged in leadership activities, as members, old and new, embrace their passion for fishing and de-
velop the VAC’s future. From communications, including the newsletter, Facebook page and website to 
our Expeditions and skyward trend of the VAC’s Conservation & Legislation arm, and how it is being 
shared throughout the club. Synergy again comes to mind. It’s invigorating and truly makes me proud 
to continue as President in 2021. This is just one fisherman’s opinion of course, and as stated earlier in 
this letter, your opinion and involvement are vital to thrive during these challenging times. Thanks for 
reading, Happy Fishing and I look forward to hearing from you!

Mike Ostrander
President, Virginia Anglers Club   
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Conservation and Legislation

We just wanted to start a list of conservation organizations that I believe align closely with the 
VAC’s values. I am a member of the following organizations and would encourage any VAC 
members to at least checkout their websites to determine if they would like to support these 
groups. I strongly believe that each of these non-profits does tremendous work on behalf of 
advancing national conservation efforts related to fishing, hunting, and public lands. 

Trout Unlimited
https://www.tu.org/
Mission: To conserve, protect and restore North America’s cold-water fisheries and their water-
sheds

Backcountry Hunters & Anglers
https://www.backcountryhunters.org/
Mission: BHA seeks to ensure North America’s outdoor heritage of hunting and fishing in a 
natural setting, through education and work on behalf of wild public lands and waters.

Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership
https://www.trcp.org/
Mission: To guarantee all Americans quality places to hunt and fish.

Lastly, I wanted to share a few podcasts that I frequently listen to that really dive into conser-
vation topics and are very educational and entertaining.  I travel a lot for work so these are 
great to pass the time in the car.  They are not all fishing related but still worth checking out if 
you find yourself traveling as much as me!  My favorite is the MeatEater Podcast by Steven 
Rinella, he is very well informed and well versed on conservation topics. These are all avail-
able on the iTunes Podcast store, Spotify, etc...

MeatEater Podcast with Steven Rinella
https://www.themeateater.com/listen/meateater

MeatEater Fishing Podcast “Bent” by Joe Cermele & Miles Nolte
https://www.themeateater.com/listen/bent

Backcountry Hunters and Anglers: “Podcast and Blast” by Hal Herring
https://www.backcountryhunters.org/bha_podcast

Cheers
Joe

https://www.tu.org/
https://www.backcountryhunters.org/
https://www.trcp.org/
https://www.themeateater.com/listen/meateater
https://www.themeateater.com/listen/bent
https://www.backcountryhunters.org/bha_podcast 
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Conservation and Legislation
CONTINUED

Notes from VSSA Board Meeting 11/10/20

Wind Power Development
VSSA has a representative on a state advisory committee who will report as development proceeds. This 
will be a major issue around Hampton Roads and seaside Eastern Shore, probably positive but requiring 
careful attention and plenty of public input.

Cobia Management
VSSA asks its members to support Virginia’s efforts to reduce cobia harvest by 42% for 2021 and beyond 
under a new ASMFC addendum to the coastwide management plan. Even though VMRC has operated a 
no-cost Recreational Cobia Permit with mandatory reporting that covers all charter and private recreational 
anglers, the MRIP angler data program at NOAA Fisheries cannot or won’t integrate data from the permit’s 
reports to its random survey data. Another problem with the MRIP survey is that it doesn’t cover boats leav-
ing from private docks. Finally, COVID-19 has made it difficult for MRIP to gather any data from surveys at 
public docks.

That situation is frustrating to VSSA, and two board members are actively looking for ways to get the two 
agencies talking together to improve the data on Virginia’s recreational harvest and releases. John Bello, the 
Chair of VSSA’s Government Relations Committee, has a seat on VMRC’s Fishery Management Advisory 
Committee (FMAC) and continues to press forward there on these issues. 

VSSA’s web site (http://joinvssa.org) offers us a memo on VRMC’s and VSSA’s cobia management surveys, 
which constitute public input of the new Virginia plan. Any VAC members who fish for cobia should partici-
pate in both surveys (if you haven’t already). The Commission will vote on the 2021 regulations on Decem-
ber 8. Stay tuned.

Menhaden
With Ecological Reference Points in place, along with Total Allowable Catches for each of the Atlantic 
States, the stage is set for the 2021 and 2022 seasons. Omega is not projected to catch even its reduced Bay 
Cap this year, an unpleasant sign that the number of bunkers inside the Chesapeake is ‘way lower than it 
should be.
There is an effort under way to reduce the Bay Cap in future years, along with extending the cap’s demarca-
tion line from the CBBT out to the COLREGS Navigation Demarcation Line that runs from Cape Henry 
to Cape Charles. VSSA has a member on VMRC’s new Menhaden Advisory Committee who will argue 
strongly for both reducing the cap and moving its line further East.

Rockfish
ASMFC staff are preparing a draft Amendment 7 Public Information Document for consideration at the 
Commission’s February meeting. VSSA will provide us with links to  monitor that process. To learn more, 
visit the ASMFC web site here.

JPW 11/18/20

https://www.asmfc.org/uploads/file/5f2b0849AtlanticStripedBassWorkGroupReport_July2020.pdf
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From Hook to Table
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THE VAC ANNUAL CALENDAR SALE WAS A SUCCESS!

The Virginia Wildlife Calendar Sale was a success! A big thanks to Don West for all his efforts selling a 
total of 225 calendars this year. This year’s fundraiser was challenging with no face to face group meet-
ings. Thanks to everyone who purchased calendars.   
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The Angling Rules Committee presented the new rule changes to the Board of Directors on 10/13/2020. 
The rule changes are based on input from VAC club members. The BOD has approved the rule changes 
and they will go into effect beginning with the 2021 angling year. 

- Add kingfish (sea mullet, roundheads) to the list of saltwater species.

- Modify the length for shark release from 6’ to 5’ (fork length) to receive a release basic weight of 60 lbs. 

- Reduce the basic weights for snakeheads.

- Reduce the basic weights for spotted seatrout.

- Modify the wording for the Youth Award to include the restriction that it applies to only non-club youth.  
See the following:

    “Trophies will be awarded at the end of each angling year to any youth (non-club members), under age 
18, fishing with a club member . . . “

If you have a questions concerning angling rule changes? 
Email your questions to Fred Cousins (cousinsf1@verizon.net).

2021 VAC ANGLING RULE CHANGES 

http://cousinsf1@verizon.net


I have a 10wt Sage fly rod with reel and line that I bought new in 2009, and I will never use them. I test/
practiced casted with them on the lawn a few times when new, but I never used them.  They have never 
been on/in water.  This, they are in absolutely new condition.  They have been stored in a closet this en-
tire time, and have no mold, dirt, or any such.  In the following paragraphs I will describe the individual 
items.

The rod is a Sage Xi 2, 1090-4, #10 line, 9’0”, 4 1/2 oz.  I bought it from Cabela’s for $532.50.

The reel is a Ross Momentum GLD 6.  I bought it from Cabela’s for $275.  I have the original brand-new 
condition box with warranty card, etc.

The line is Scientific Anglers Mastery Series Quad Tip Saltwater, WF-10-F/S Green.    The tips are as 
follows.  15’ AST Floating.  15’ Type I clear tip (1.5 - 2 ips).  15’ Type III Wet Tip (3-5 ips).  15’ Type 
V Wet Tip (6-8 ips).  The line to tip connections are built in loop to loop.  It has a “breathable mesh quad 
compartment wallet.”  I have the original box with spool in it.  I bought the line, tips, and wallet as a one 
item set, from Cabela’s for $139.95.

Contact Fred Cousins for more information.

Fish of the Month (October)
Freshwater (points)     Saltwater (points)
C. Deane         R.L. White
Sunfish 1lbs 7oz       Sailfish, Pacific, Release
4-Spin 312pts.      4-Gen 900pts

Freshwater (weight)     Saltwater (weight)
R. Hart       B. Shephard  C. Clevinger
Bass, Smallmouth      Seatrout, Spotted   Seatrout, Spotted
3lbs 15oz       4lbs 8oz                  4lbs 8oz

Reggie White fishing in Guatemala released 9 Pacific Sailfish in multiple tackle categories. 
Check out the catch database for details.
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